
CONTACT INFORMATION 

Prince Albert National Park  

Visitor Centre 

Ph: (306) 663-4522 

www.pc.gc.ca/princealbert 

Email:  panp.info@pc.gc.ca 

In the event of an emergency, call 911. 

BISON COUNTRY 

Prince Albert National Park and neighbouring lands are 
home to the only free-ranging plains bison that graze 
within their historic range.  Horseback is an excellent 
way to view the plains bison on the West Side.  
Directions to the West Side are available at all Park 
facilities.  Remember that bison are wild animals and 
can be very unpredictable, especially during the calving 
season (late April through the end of June) and during 
the rut or breeding season (mid-July through late 
August).  Always stay at least 100-metres from bison 
and give them the right-of-way.  

TRIP SAFETY 

Your trip will be more enjoyable if you are prepared and 
self-reliant. Cell phone coverage is non-existent in many 
areas of the Park.  When planning your trip, be sure you 
take the following precautions: 

Research your trip before heading out and ask Parks 
Canada staff for advice.   

Check ahead on expected weather, road, and trail 
conditions for the area.    

Travel with a partner and always leave a trip plan with 
someone at home. 

Ensure you have a map and a compass and know how to 
use them.   

Always bring a first-aid kit for you and your horse and 
enough warm clothing, food, and water to spend an 
extra 48 hours in the wilderness (this includes day trips). 

BEAR COUNTRY 

Black bears are common throughout the Park.  Refer 
to the pamphlet Bear Country A Guide to Safety, 
available at all Park facilities.  Horse and human foods 
can be strong attractants for bears.  Use nosebags to 
reduce spilling horse feed that may entice bears. In 
the backcountry, food and other odorous items should 
be kept away from your tent and secured on caching 
platforms or hung at least four metres above the 
ground, between two trees.  

Prince Albert National Park  

Horse-Use Guide 


